OPR PAC Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, September 25, 2013


Start time: 7:08

Review of May OPR PAC Minutes – Motion to accept minutes.  Minutes were accepted.

Treasurer’s Report – Review of Treasurer’s Report.  Motion to accept Treasurer’s Report.  Treasurer’s report was accepted.

PAC Business

Vote for PAC President – 

Karen Hamilton who held the PAC President position had to resign due to her family relocating

Kim Sola nominated Meredith Garrity for PAC President. A motion was made and the vote was passed

Vote for PAC Vice-President
Meredith Garrity, PAC President, called for a nomination for PAC VP.  Kim Sola was nominated. A motion was made to vote and the motion passed

Nonprofit organization status 501(c)(3) & Liability Insurance

The application was filed at the beginning of September.

It usually takes the IRS 6-8 weeks to process the application

We are hoping to have the status in place for the Gingerbread Bazaar

Volunteers still needed for various events, programs, and fundraisers
If any new parent would like to shadow to get an idea of what the positions entail, see Meredith Garrity after the meeting. 

There are several open positions and the PAC is looking for volunteers.

PAC Parent Survey
Survey will go out tomorrow

Meredith Garrity encouraged all parents to fill out the survey

Current School Business

Opening of School
The school year has started well.  
Lunch/Recess – OPR attempted to have recess and then lunch as research shows it is more effective.  However, OPR has found that the children didn’t have enough time to eat.  As of 9/24/13, OPR changed back to lunch first and then recess for other than kindergarten.  They did not want the kindergarteners eating any later than their current time.
Afternoon pickup - It’s estimated that we have 20 more cars going through pickup than in any year past.

Class sizes – Range from 18-25.  4th grade has one class at 26.  The class sizes average at 22.

New Staff

New SPED teacher

Speech and language therapist

3rd Grade teacher

Envision Math program

Program based on the National Common Core

The time spent on math has been increased to 1 ¼ hours a day from 1 hour in the past

Principal Fortin hopes that a few teachers will come in to present information about the program to the PAC meeting in October or November

Walk to School Day - 10/3/13 (rain date: 10/4/13) – Goal is 100% participation

Election of Old Post Road School Council parent members

Every public school in the Commonwealth must have a school council

It is a group of 3 parents, 2 teachers, Principal and 1 community member

They talk about issues, concerns, procedures, etc…

They meet once a month for about a hour

It is a 2 year term

This year, the council needs 2 new people

The group writes the “school improvement plan” each year

Christine Schlittler and Cindy Hughes volunteered to be on the council.  There was a nomination made.  The motion passed.

VIP program at OPR

“Varied instructional program”

Program was housed at Fisher for years

Special needs children from 1st to 5th grade

There are 6 students and 2 teachers and 6 aides.

They will feed into the Bird Middle School

Teachers have previously worked with the VIP teachers about talking to their students about the program.  VIP teachers spoke to all fourth grades as they are closest to VIP room.

Current School Needs
Playground

Piece of apparatus was removed from the back playground.  There is a need for a piece of equipment to replace it
Principal Fortin mentioned getting another apparatus for the front playground. He will be meeting with student council to discuss.  He will present more information after student council has had a chance to begin to review the playground equipment catalogs. 
Technology

The school is in good shape in terms of having enough technology (LCD projectors, Ipads, document cameras)

Prinicpal Fortin mentioned that Google Chrome Books have been purchased.  They will primarily be used in the upper grades. 

Programs/Events

Ice Cream Social - 9/12/13 - Well attended. A lot of fun.  Marie Schmidt was thanked for her time/effort.
Staff Welcome Back Breakfast - 9/13/13 – The staff thanked the PAC for the wonderful breakfast and for all their support.
Friendship Directory 

Natasha Lessard is in charge of the Directory

Will be coming out very shortly.  
The room parents may not be in the directory.  The assignments will be sent home separately.
Fundraisers

Mum Sale during open house - 9/19/13 – Only 5 mums left.  It was a very good response

Yankee Candle - 9/16/13 through 10/7/13; delivery by Thanksgiving - 

NStar Fundraiser - 10/7/13 through 10/16/13; delivery 2-4 weeks later.  The school gets 100% of the proceeds from the fundraiser

Photo Fundraiser – The fundraiser will be on 10/19/13

Meeting Adjourned: 7:45pm

